Justin Le

From: Frost, Erik@DOC <Erik.Frost@conservation.ca.gov>

Sent: Friday, September 18, 2020 12:21 PM

To: reema.mahamood@sanjoseca.gov

Cc: OPR State Clearinghouse; OLRA@DOC

Subject: Marriott Townplace Suites - CEQA project SCH 2003042127
Hello,

The California Geological Survey (CGS) has received a Notice of Preparation (NOP) of a draft Supplemental
Environmental Impact Report (SEIR) for the Marriott Townplace Suites Project. Based on the information provided in this
NOP, CGS notes the SEIR will address “existing geologic and soil conditions and discuss the possible geological impacts
associated with seismic activity and the existing on-site soil conditions.” However, the hazard of liquefaction is not
specifically discussed.

The project area is located in an Earthquake Zone of Required Investigation for liquefaction, and the SEIR should address
this potential hazard with respect to the project. Relevant digital maps (PDF and Shapefiles) and reports can be
downloaded from the CGS Information Warehouse, here:

http://maps.conservation.ca.gov/cgs/informationwarehouse/.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.
Erik

Dr. Erik Frost

California Geological Survey

801 K Street, MS 12-31, Sacramento, CA 95814
(916) 205-8255

erik.frost@conservation.ca.gov




